
4th Science Club unti l  
4PM

5th Early Release 1:35 PM

11th Science Club unti l  
4PM

12th Early Release 1:35 PM

12th Governing Board 6:00 PM

14th Spring  Hol iday - NO SCHOOL

17th PTSO Meeting 3:30 PM

18th Science Club unti l   
4PM

19th Field Day

19th Early Dismissal 1:35 PM

19th Progress Reports Posted in 
Jupi ter

21st Spring Carnival 5-8PM

21st PTSO Meeting - Harmon 
Conference Room

3:30 PM

25th Science Club unti l   

25th Batt le of the Books - District 
Batt le

6-8PM

26th Early Release 1:35 PM

26th Early Kinder Testing @ Harmon 3:45 PM

26th Human Growth and 
Development Parents Night

5PM

 Harmon Families,

I can?t believe it?s April already!   I want to thank our 
Harmon community for donating so generously to the various 
fundraising events we sponsor.  This year our community 
donated over $800 to support the Leukemia and Lymphoma 
Society and over $700 to support the American Heart 
Association during the Jump Rope for Heart event.  The 
Harmon community continues to be so thoughtful and 
generous! 

During the month of April, students will continue 
AzMERIT testing until April 14th with any make-up testing 
occurring the week of April 17th.  Thank you for supporting 
your child through the state testing process and for 
encouraging them to do their best each day they arrive at 
Harmon.  

Towards the end of April, the Harmon PTSO will sponsor 
the annual Spring Carnival.  This is a fun event for our students 
and community to take part in.  All proceeds go directly back to 
our Harmon students. We look forward to seeing you there!

Lastly, the J.O. Combs School District continues to offer 
free full day Kindergarten for the 2017-2018 school year with 
registration happening now.  If you or anyone you know is 
planning on registering for next year, registration forms are 
available in the front office or online at jocombs.org.   

Thank you for continuing to partner with our teachers to 
ensure your child has the best learning experience possible at 
Harmon.  Have a wonderful month of April!

Warmest regards,

Angie Beauchene, Principal

Don't have a Twitter account? You can still follow us by texting 
"Follow@HarmonElemHawks" to 40404. You'll receive all the same 
great information right to your phone. Follow us on Facebook by 
searching Jack Harmon Elementary School.



 

PTSO

Co mmu n i t y  Ed u c a t i o n

"Hello Harm on Fam ilies,

Thank you t o everyone who cam e out  t o suppor t  our  Pet er  Piper  Pizza night  
and our  Movie night . Bot h night s were a t on of  fun and we are now look ing 
forward t o our  next  big event  which is our  annual spr ing carnival on Fr iday, 
4/21. Hope t o see everyone t here! Wit h only 7 fu l l  weeks of  school lef t , we 
w il l  begin t o look  for  new  of f icers t o run our  PTSO in t he 2017/2018 school 
year . If  you or  som eone you know m ight  be int erest ed please at t end our  
next  PTSO m eet ing on Monday, Apr i l  17t h at  3:30 pm ."
 

Combs Kidz Summer Camp is a fun and safe place for your students this summer.  
They will enjoy field trips, guest speakers, specialty classes, and much more!  Check 
out the flyer for details.

The Combs Education Foundation was formed in July with the mission of providing 
scholarships to graduating Combs High School Seniors and mini-grant to Combs 
teachers.  We are very excited to be awarding the first $1000 scholarship to a senior 
at the May 16th Awards Night.  Watch for future ways that you donate to the Combs 
Education Foundation and make a difference in students' lives.

Enrollment for the next school year is ongoing, and we need your help spreading the 
good news about our schools to your neighbors!  Registration packets are accepted 
at all schools until June 8th and then the district office until July 14th. Register early 
to help us in planning for the next school year.  Check out the latest edition of the 
J.O. Combs newspaper!  

If your student does not meet the September 1st birthday cut-off for Kindergarten 
registration, s/he may be eligible for early entry.  Testing information can be found 
online at www.jocombs.org under the Community Education tab, Kinder Options 
link.  Testing dates are April 26th, May 17th, June 14th, and July 19th.

 

https://issuu.com/copperarea/docs/2_1_17_combs_ledger
https://issuu.com/copperarea/docs/2_1_17_combs_ledger
https://issuu.com/copperarea/docs/2_1_17_combs_ledger
http://www.jocombs.org/


Technol ogy

Social   Wor k                                       
Spot l ight

St udent  o f  t h e mo nt h

   

Student  
Counci lAs we ent er  t he season for  st andardized assessm ent s, i t  

becom es even m ore im por t ant  t o help m ake sure your  
st udent s are br inging t heir  best  t o school each day.  For  t he 
f ir st  few  weeks of  Apr i l , i t  is even m ore im por t ant  t o ensure 
t hat  children are eat ing balanced m eals, get t ing qualit y sleep, 
and having oppor t unit ies t o exercise and play.  Providing your  
children w it h a predict able rout ine for  m eals, hom ework , 
sleeping, and fun t im e helps t hem  keep t heir  t h ink ing 
organized and increases t he l ikelihood t hat  your  st udent s w il l  
shine t heir  br ight est  on t he AzMer it  t est s.  If  you would l ike 
suggest ions on how t o st ruct ure your  child's rout ine, please 
feel f ree t o cont act  Mrs. Phares at  (480) 882-3508.
 

Thanks to all the families who donated for our Lymphoma 
and Leukemia fundraiser.  We raised over $800.  It is so 
amazing to see our community come together to raise 
money for children with these blood cancers.  Congrats to 
Mrs. Tibben's class they raised the most money and will be 
receiving an Olive Garden Pasta Party.  Thanks to Mrs. 
Harper 's, Mrs. Smith and Ms. Grinde class for raising over 
$100 each.  

 

Harmon Hawks are writing code!  Students are using the 
skills they learned from Hour of Code to create their own 
programs in Scratch.  Through this program coders use 
images instead of words to build the computer language.

Technology students spend the first few minutes of each 
class practicing their keyboarding.  Ask them about their 
"homerow" fingers.  Plus, we have had time to explore a few 
creative and skill practice sites.

Charley is always ready and prepared for class. She works 
hard when she comes to school, asks questions about her 
classwork and is willing to assist students and staff around 
her. Charley is a very trustworthy person. She manages her 
time well and is able to run errands to other classrooms, 
the office and even back to the classroom if something was 
forgotten. Charley is always asking for feedback on quizzes 
and tests to try and better her scores. She always stays 
calm in situations and is able to transition with ease and 
speed. Overall, she is a wonderful student in the classroom. 
She has a contagious positive attitude and she chooses to 
focus on herself and her educational goals and standards 
at all t imes.

 



-Early Entry Testing

By law, students must turn 5 by December 31 of the school year to qualify for early kindergarten 
testing. The testing fee is $30.00. If you are interested in early kindergarten testing, please 
complete the interest form by scanning the QR code below.  The early kindergarten test will be 
administered on the following dates:

Wednesday, April 26, 2017 3:45-6 pm  at Harmon Elementary

Wednesday, May 17, 2017 3:45-6 pm  at Harmon Elementary 

Wednesday, June 14, 2017 1:00-3:30 pm at Ellsworth Elementary

Wednesday, July 19, 2017 1:00-3:30 pm at Ellsworth Elementary

https://sites.google.com/a/jocombs.org/j-o-combs-curriculum-instruction/assessment/

early-kindergarten-testing?previewAsViewer=1

-The J.O. Combs Unified School District values your opinion about your child's school and uses    the 
information provided to improve the educational environment and services for your child. Please take 
the annual survey to provide your input. https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Combs2017

Not es f r om t he Dist r ict  Of f ice

Physical  Educat ion

Har mon is col l ect ing box t ops again t his year . The 
pr oceeds f r om t he box t ops come st r aight  back t o 
Har mon! Feel  f r ee t o send t hem t o your  st udent ( s) 
t eacher  or  br ing t hem in t o t he of f ice . Thank you 
f or  col l ect ing and cont r ibut ing t o Har mon! 

The weather is warming up and students are dressing cooler. Please remember proper athletic shoes on 
P.E. days. It is dangerous to perform most physical activities in flip flops. During our hockey unit, students 

who are not wearing closed toe shoes will not be allowed to participate. 

Important testing days are coming up. Please help your child do their best by ensuring they get plenty of 
sleep and well balanced meals. Moderate physical activity before school like brisk walking, jogging or riding 

a bike can help get oxygen moving through the body to stimulate the brain. 

Harmon will have Field Day on Friday April 28th.  We are looking for Otter Pop and water donations. All 
donations are appreciated and may be left in the front office. Volunteers are needed to help out with this 
fun event. Stations will be set up for each class group to rotate through including the hydration station. 
Activities will include; Standing long jump, 40 yard dash, softball throw, obstacle course, soccer ball kick, 
tug-o-war and hydration. To sign up for a station and volunteer, please contact Mrs. Baldenegro by email. 

rbaldenegro@jocombs.org dy> ? Yr? ??

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Combs2017


Remi nder
Please update the Harmon office with any changes in phone numbers. If you have a change of 
address, please provide the office with proof of residency with new address information.  

Student Recognition
At 1:00 pm on May 3rd, all the Elementary Orchestra 
Students in our district will be bused to Combs High 
School to practice. Some of the Combs High School 
Orchestra Members will be there to provide 
mentoring for our elementary students, and some 
will even perform with us later that evening at 6:00 
pm. Last year the PTO provided pizza and punch for 
our students. A letter will be sent home with more 
details with requests for chaperones. Please put this 
event on your calendar and invite friends and 
relatives; you will not want to miss this! 

Sincerely, 

Mr. Guido Lavorata 

Harmon Hawk Spotlight

Congratulations to Harmon's Honor Band for 
earning an "Excellent" rating at the Band 

Festival last month.  We are so proud of you!

Congratulations to Harmon's Get Caught 
Reading Winners!  Great job reading your 

books! 



 J.O. Combs Unified School District #44 has programs for children in preschool through age 22 who may 
require special services. Through the child find process the district locates children with disabilit ies who 
are not yet receiving any special education services. Our district serves the needs of preschool-to 22 year 
old students with special needs in a variety of domains, including but not limited to, cognitive, emotional, 
speech, hearing, vision, language, and/or motor. If you know of any such child, or have questions about 
the programs available, please call your neighborhood school or Jeremy Evan Scherer at the district?s 
special needs office at 480-987-5321. If you have any specific questions about preschool-age children, call 
Brendan Stynes at 480-882-3538. We offer preschool screenings several times during the year. These are 
free for all 2.9-5 (non kindergarten eligible) children and are held between 8:30-11:30 on the following 
dates and locations:

 8-2-16 Ranch Elementary

 9-14-16 Simonton Elementary

 10-19-16 Ranch Elementary

 11-30-16 Simonton Elementary

 1-11-17 Ranch Elementary

 2-15-17 Simonton Elementary

 3-29-17 Ranch Elementary

 5-10-15 Simonton Elementary

 June sign-up screening to be determined

Ba n d
Congrat ulat ions t o t he Dist r ict  6t h Grade Honor  Band! 
This group is m ade up of  st udent s f rom  all 5 elem ent ary 
schools. On March 23, t hey par t icipat ed in t he ABODA 
Area Concer t  Band Fest ival, where as t he youngest  band 
in at t endance, t hey received a rat ing of  "Excellent " .  
Great  work , k ids!  Par t icipat ing st udent s f rom  Harm on 
include Zohadd Davis, Blake Alger , Caysie Reed, Ant hony 
O'Hare, Elizabet h Gahm , Angie Snait h Saydie Udall, Kylie 
Meit ner , Daniela Velasquez, Rachel Lyon, Avery Niet o, 
Noah Sm it h, and That cher  Udall.

Mark  your  calendars for  May 4t h - on t hat  day, ALL band 
st udent s f rom  t he dist r ict  w il l  descend upon Com bs High 
School for  t he annual Mass Band Fest ival. The event  w il l  
conclude w it h a concer t  open t o everyone in t he CHS 
gym , beginning at  6:00 p.m . Com e and see t h is 
spect acular  concer t  event !












